OSCAR President

From: OSCAR President <president@oscar.org.au>

Sent: Saturday, 21 April 2018 16:43

To: 'rti@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au'

Cc: OSCAR Mail; 'victor.catchpoole@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au'
Subject: RTI request from OSCAR

Dear Right to Information Officer

OSCAR is contemplating making a RTI application for a number of Council documents. A decision on whether to procced
with the application will be made on Thursday, 26 April 2018 at our monthly meeting.

If the members vote to proceed | would like clarification of the following:

e The non-refundable application fee is $48 and can be payable by cash or credit card when the documents are
lodged — we are not in a position to pay by cheque.

e The application documents (RTI Application form and attachment/s can be lodged in person at one of the
Council’s offices as well as being provided electronically.

e Once the application form and fee have been received by Council and processed we would be advised of the
potential cost of proceeding with the application based on a processing fee of $7.45 per 15 minutes before we
commit to proceeding.

Any other relevant advice you can provide would be appreciated.

Yours sincerely ... Greg Smith

President, OSCAR
(Organisation Sunshine Coast Association of Residents)

T:0417 577 881

E: mail@oscar.org.au

W: www.oscar.org.au

P: PO Box 105, Coolum Beach QLD, 4573

Note: Email is our preferred form of communication.



